ITSC Meeting

Wednesday, February 15, 2006

Library Conference Room
PRESENT: Dennis Silva, Gerry Zappia, Jim Fenwick, David Drollette, Scott Smith, Matt Temple, Mike Lawrence, Bill Nass, Peg Ferber, Tom DaRin
I. Update on Portal Communication to Faculty
At the Faculty Executive Committee meeting on Thursday, February 16, 2006, Mary Heid, Olga Lapczak and Nancy Grear will be providing an overview of “what a portal is.”  Then in early March they will be giving a presentation to all faculty.
The following is also occurring:

· Formation of a portal implementation committee

· Responsibilities of this committee to be ascertained
· In addition to Olga Lapczak, Nancy Grear and Pat Genthner on this committee, there will be representation from the following:

· Faculty

· Students

· Staff

II. Utilization of Computer Labs

Because of some technology requests for mobile laptops/carts in which departments were stating that lab space was not available, a report summarizing the reservations made on general high use labs was provided by Bill Nass to members of the ITS Committee.

There was much discussion:

· unused time available for walk-ins

· specialty software available on mobile units

· software loaded on these laptops cannot be put on the network

· not reflected in math or education proposals

· specialized software is going to grow

III. Outsourcing of Residential Hall Network

The committee discussed at length the pros and cons of outsourcing the network for the resident halls.  This would mean the service provider would provide the hardware, extra bandwidth, and speed for the network to residences on campus.  The following points being made:

· Student would have a contract with the provider, and Nazareth would not be liable for legal issues

· Equipment costs would be replaced and maintained by service provider

· There would be 24/7 support – the student calls the provider when there is a problem

· No additional charge for the student

· Increase in student satisfaction.  There always has been a question regarding network capabilities from prospective students 

· IT staff time would be better utilized in other areas

· Cost factor:  over the period of five years, it would not be significantly costly to the college

· The committee requested bids from vendors.

The committee approved the outsourcing project concept, pending fundability in the first year.
IV. WebAdvisor 3.0
David Drollette mentioned that during the recent WebAdvisor 3.0 meeting some of the menu items that fall under NazNet for Faculty, also fall under NazNet for Staff.  As it is delivered in WebAdvisor 3.0, the naming convention says Employees versus Staff.  David stated that the committee members thought it might be a good idea to break the so called separation of the groups by the terms Faculty and Staff, to Faculty and Employees.  Employees encompasses everyone, where as staff only encompasses one sector of the college.  David asked for this committee’s input, and the ITS committee felt it was better to stay with the current naming convention, thus once again keeping the groups separate as opposed to one.

V. Technology Proposals

Regarding the academic technology proposals, Dennis Silva stated that he would like assistance in prioritizing these proposals from the ACPC, and then will review them with the deans.

On the administrative technology proposals, there were about three that needed prioritizing.

Both groups would evaluate the Smartroom in Kearney.  

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 1, 2006, at 2:00 p.m. in the Library Conference room.  (Revised:  next meeting will be Wednesday, March 29, 2006)
